
Ingleby Community Plan Steering Group 

Minutes of the meeting 30/4/12 @  7pm Arncliffe Hall 

Present: Ruth Eastham, Allan Jenson, Joyce Bean, Alma Mayhew, Ian Heseltine, George Hunter, Venetia 

Bell, Katherine Chapman (Action for Rural England), Peter Cole (NYCC) & Frances Bainbridge 

(Consultation officer) 

Opening:  

George Hunter explained to the meeting the progress which had been made to date: 

 Of the 120 pre-questionaires sent out 99 were returned 

 A summary of all comments made on the questionnaire was distributed 

 A copy of graphs depicting the interests of all the respondents had been distributed by e-mail 

prior to the meeting 

 George raised the concern that we may have raised expectations too high 

 The question: WHAT CAN WE ACHIEVE & WHERE CAN WE GO FROM HERE 

Peter Cole –NYCC- explained the difference between: 

 A Parish or Community led plan which can provide an action plan with achievable goals for the 

community to work towards & 

 A Neighbourhood plan which is usually produced by a Parish Council and can impact on Land use 

 He noted that a Community Plan is a valuable aid in the production of a Neighbourhood Plan 

 He is very willing to come & talk to the School or help in any way he can. 

Our aim is the production of a Community Plan 

Katherine Chapman –Rural Action Yorkshire- : 

 £500 is available for the production of a Community plan from NYCC 

 The plan must be based on consultation & all age groups must be consulted.  

 A family event was recommended to encourage the young to attend 

 Ideally 2 events would be held at different times. The School & the Village Hall were considered to 

be good venues 

 Plans need to be realistic & to achieve the aims of the plan the District Council, the Parish Council, 

Highways & NYCC will all have a role to play.  

 Rural Action Yorkshire can help, but there is a cost implication. Frances Bainbridge, who is part of 

NYCC, can provide a very similar service within the NYCC £500 budget 

 Katherine said that she would be happy to help and would attend further meetings / events 



Frances Bainbridge –Consultation officer NYCC-: 

 The event:  Possibly with sticker boards   

WHAT WE LIKE ABOUT THE VILLAGE   &   WHAT WE WOULD LIKE TO CHANGE  

Do we need a special questionnaire for the young? 

 Energy Grants / Interpretation boards for the Walkers have been included in other plans. 

 Frances was asked to produce a draft Questionaire from the Pre-questionaire replies 

 The events could be used to hand out questionnaires & lap-top facilities could be made available & 

Peter, Katherine & other relevant people eg Highways could be invited 

The meeting to ponder the draft questionare & further explore how an event would best work is 

to be held 21/5/12 @ 7pm @ George Hunter’s 


